CITY OF LATIMER

PO BOX 744

LATIMER, IOWA 50452

Telephone: (641)579-6452
Email Address:  latimercityhall@gmail.com
Mayor:  Mark Johansen
City Clerk:  Melissa Simmons

The Latimer City Council met in regular session Wednesday, June 10, 2020.  According to Iowa Code 21.8 and due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the meeting was held electronically via GoToMeeting, with public access instructions posted on the agenda.  Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm with council members Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Landon Plagge, Eric Bruns and Shaun Koenen all present.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a motion made by Bruns to approve the agenda posted for this meeting.  This motion was seconded DeBour by and passed unanimously.
The Director of Maintenance reported Municipal Pipe came and televising the sewer lines and has one area they will be reviewing again next year.  Spring Clean up Day had 4 TV’s, 35 appliances, approximately 10 ton of garbage picked up.  Thank you to Randy DeBour, Eric Bruns, Riley Flint, Maguire Flint, and Jonathan Simmons for helping with clean up day.  There was a tree that had to be cut down at West Park.
The Mayor thanked everyone that helped with clean up.

Bruns met with Heartland Asphalt regarding some street repairs for this year. He will work at getting a few more estimates for the repairs to discuss at the next meeting.
Koenen updated the council on the overflow pump.

DeBour made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on May 13, 2020 and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed unanimously.

After review of the bills for this month, Plagge made a motion to approve the bills to be paid as presented and was seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed a majority vote with Plagge abstaining due to conflict of interest.

The Council review the Budget Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Report.

The Council heard from Maggie Burger from Speer Financial regarding financing options for repairing sidewalks and street for the upcoming construction season.
Next the Council heard from Lee Gallentine with Clapsaddle-Garber Associates regarding the sidewalk engineering options he suggests for replacing our current sidewalks.

Following the presentation from Lee, Bruns made a motion to get a hourly contract with a cap of $18,000 with Lee and Clapsaddle-Garber Associates to have the proper engineering done for the new sidewalks.  This motion was seconded by DeBour and passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Discuss about opening the parks, playgrounds, shelter houses and splashpad ended with the decision to open everything effective immediately.  This was decided with a motion by Crooks and seconded by Plagge.  This motion passed unanimously.  Unfortunately, at this time the restrooms at both parks will remain closed for the time being as the city employees are unable to meet the CDC’s sanitizing guidelines during the COVID-19 restrictions.
Under routine maintenance issues, Wayne reported he has been having mower issues.  He is having to order replacement parts.
There were 2 requests for fireworks permits this year.  One from Doug and Mary Bradley and the other from Gail and Sherry Anderson.  The motion was made by Randy to have no fireworks in town and deny the permits and was seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed with majority vote as Plagge voted nay. 
A request was received from Kim Nutty-Mollenbeck to continue to stay on a personal well in city-limit.  Motion was made by DeBour and was seconded by Plagge.  Motion passed unanimously.
The renewal of the tobacco license for Latimer Community Grocery was approved with a motion made by Koenen and seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed with a majority roll call vote with Plagge abstaining due to conflict of interest.

The renewal of the liquor license for Mother’s Steakhouse was approved pending online submission with a motion made by Bruns and seconded by Crooks. Motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Resolution 2020-10 showing the end of the fiscal year transfers was approved by a motion made by DeBour and seconded by Crooks.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Resolution 2020-11 setting the wages for the Water/Wastewater Manager and part-time help effective 7/1/20 was approved to include a $143.91 (2%) raise for Trev Murphy and a $1.00 per hour raise for the part-time help.  This was approved with a motion made by Plagge and seconded by Bruns.  Resolution passed with majority roll call vote with Koenen abstaining from voting due to conflict of interest.
After some discussion about the utility rates, Koenen made the motion to keep the rates the same for the next year and was seconded by Plagge.  Motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.
At 8:30 pm, Bruns made a motion to adjourn the meeting and seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

Mark Johansen, Mayor
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Melissa Simmons, CMC

